
Hello,  
 

As a widely read and accepted study reports "Intersections are 
the most dangerous zone for cyclists, whose safety benefits from 
the freedom to choose the safest time to clear, and to do so more 
quickly. Bicyclists enjoy vastly superior abilities to perceive and 
execute a safe yield at a stop than other modes, and great 
incentive to do so safely." Hence I strongly urge that all be done 
to move bill SB 998 through and enact it into state law. 
 

Thank you,  
 

J Minott Kerr  
2129 NW Northrup St, # 12 

Portland, OR 97210 

 


